
 

 

Term 2 June 9, 2021 Issue 4 
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

In earlier newsletters this term, I have outlined ways in which 
schools and families can work in partnership to develop 
resilience and sound work habits in children. Continuing with 
this theme, the following tips are useful ways to develop a 
sense of responsibility in children: 
 

Responsibility, in its most elementary form means being 
dependable, making sensible decisions and choices and 
being accountable for what we choose to do. 
 

Taking responsibility for our actions and acting responsibly is 
something that we all do in our day-to-day lives. Children 
need to learn how to be responsible and how to take 
responsibility by learning to make decisions, be trusted and 
‘own’ their actions regardless of whether or not they are 
‘good, bad, right or wrong’. A large part of taking 
responsibility also involves understanding how our actions 
and choices affect ourselves and others. 
 

Some of the ways parents can support what teachers do at 
school include: 
 

• Saying ‘no’ 
• Establishing boundaries and limits 
• Establishing and enforcing rules consistently 
• Establishing consequences for unacceptable actions 

and behaviour - and following through with them 
• Establishing expectations for behaviour, language use 

etc 
• Making children accountable for their actions, 

behaviour and language choice 
• Set chores and ensure that they are carried out 
• Encourage children to see beyond themselves and 

give to others in some way 
 
 
Cameron Lievore  
Principal 
 

 
IMPORTANT INFORMATION & 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
 
 
 

WINTER UNIFORM 
Parents discretion on cold days. 

Mandatory from June 15 
 
 
 

ADDITIONAL SPORTS DAY 
Soccer Programme 

Monday 21 June 
All Grades – Full Sports Uniform 

 
 
 
 
 
 

NOTES SENT HOME 
 

Letter from CEDP regarding new 
Religious Education curriculum 

 
Years 3-6 Athletics Carnival 

Information 
 

 
 
 
 

 
Newsletter available on Skool Bag 

App or subscribe through our School 
Website 
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NOTICE TO PARENTS: 
 
 
The Australian Curriculum, Assessment and Reporting Authority (ACARA) collects data from 
schools to determine the Index of Community Socio-educational Advantage (ICSEA). CEDP is 
currently working to provide relevant details to the Catholic Education Commission of NSW. Data 
collected is de-identified of personal information.  
 

Parents and caregivers must advise their school by Wednesday 14 July 2021 if they do not want 
their child's data included in this report. 
 

A copy of the Diocesan Privacy Policy and Standard Collection Notice is available from the School 
Office should you wish to view them. 
 
 

 

 

Living Life to the Full: our Draft New Curriculum for Religious Education 

 

For several years now, our Catholic community has been working together to update the way we 
share our faith with children and young people. This draft new curriculum for Religious Education 
will be known as Living Life to the Full and is now available on the Catholic Education Diocese of 
Parramatta website together with a guide to help community members learn more.  
 

Faithful to Sacred Scripture and Tradition, Catholic Teaching and Values, Living Life to the Full 
is designed to be age-appropriate for children and young people. When it is launched in late 2021 
the Draft New Curriculum will replace ‘Sharing Our Story’, the current curriculum that has been in 
place for more than 20 years.  
 
 
  



RELIGIOUS EDUCATION NEWS 
 

The Feast of Corpus Christi - The Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ 
 

Last Sunday we celebrated the Feast of Corpus Christi. As Christians, we are called to share in 
Christ’s life and sacrifice. On the Solemnity of the Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ, traditionally 

known as Corpus Christi, we delve into Christ’s willingness to sacrifice himself for others. God 
becoming human in Christ was the beginning of a life devoted to others.  

 
On this occasion, it is fitting that we had a group of our students receive their First Communion. 
We also have some students who are currently preparing for Confirmation. Please remember 

these children and this special occasion for them in your prayers! 
 
 

Prayer for Corpus Christi 
  

Jesus, Body and Blood, 
Nourish us by Your life.  

May the way we live as your Body on earth 
Contribute to your feeding the hungry of the world. 

May our very bodies and our blood  
bear witness to the life you desire for all your people.  

Amen.  
 

Catholic Outlook 
 
Recently, the Winter edition of Catholic Outlook was distributed to all 
students across the diocese. Catholic Outlook is the official publication of 
our Diocese of Parramatta.  
This morning I participated in a meeting centred on ‘Formation’ and what 
this means. One significant aspect of formation was shared, lived and 
communal growth. Catholic Outlook is one source of shared faith across 
our special Parramatta community. It is a way to connect to people with a 
shared language and context, to challenge your thinking and to take time to 
consider - and hopefully come closer to Christ.  
 
In this latest edition of Catholic Outlook, we are challenged to consider this season of ‘ordinary 
time’ that we as a Church move into. In our ‘ordinary’ days, do we consider that every day is an 
opportunity to move closer to God? We are invited to occasionally try this simple examination of 
conscience:  
 

• Do I loudly say things that would be better said softly? 
• Do I speak when silence would be more appropriate and more welcome? 
• Do I take up so much emotional space that my family, friends and co-workers are 

overwhelmed? 
• Do I drain the energy and mood from a room by my temperament?  
• Do I hang up the phone harshly or slam the door excessively? 
• What am I doing to bring peace and joy into the day of those I live with? 

 
 
 

Mr Simon Stennett 
Religious Education Coordinator  



LITERACY INFORMATION 
 

Sleep and being a great reader.  

 

I have just listened to Prof. Stanislas Dehaene on “You Tube” discuss how young children 
learn to read.  One very interesting thing he mentioned is that young children need SLEEP.  As 
teachers we are often hearing children say to us they are tired.  When students are tired, they 

find learning difficult.  Young children need 10-12 hours of sleep every night. Here is some 
interesting information about sleep and how we can help our students become better 

readers. 

1. Limits Planning and Organisation Skills 

Not getting enough sleep affects how kids think. It can temporarily weaken the part of the 
brain that manages organization, planning, and problem solving. For example, tired kids 
might lose track of school supplies. So instead of doing schoolwork, they spend too much 
time looking for their school equipment. 

2. Worsens Mood and Behaviour 

Kids can get moody or silly when they are tired. They may have less self-control than they 
usually do. And they might get frustrated or lose their temper more easily.  

3. Reduces Focus and Attention 

Studies show that when people are sleep-deprived, their brain waves lapse into brief 
sleep-like patterns while they are awake. That helps explain why exhausted students seem 
to “space out” in class. Kids who do not get enough sleep can be easily distracted. They 
might make careless errors. And they can have trouble concentrating on schoolwork and 
on what the teacher is saying. 

4. Hampers Memory 

Lack of sleep can have a negative effect on memory. It is harder for a sleep-deprived brain 
to focus, so it’s harder for it to remember new things. Poor sleep can also make it harder to 
form and remember long-term memories. Kids who are tired may work more slowly 
because it is tough for them to remember what they just heard or read. If they are learning 
new material, they may forget it by the next day. 

 

Listen to Professor Stanislas Dehaene https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=25GI3-kiLdo 

Source:https://www.understood.org/en/learning-thinking-differences/understanding-childs-
challenges/simple-changes-at-home/4-ways-sleep-problems-can-affect-how-kids-learn 

 

Happy Slumber, Cheryl Kersivien 

  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=25GI3-kiLdo
https://www.understood.org/en/learning-thinking-differences/understanding-childs-challenges/simple-changes-at-home/4-ways-sleep-problems-can-affect-how-kids-learn
https://www.understood.org/en/learning-thinking-differences/understanding-childs-challenges/simple-changes-at-home/4-ways-sleep-problems-can-affect-how-kids-learn


STAGE 3 GIRLS SOCCER GALA DAY 
 
 
On the 26 May 2021, Year 5 and 6 girls travelled to Jamison Park in Penrith to compete against 
schools from across the Parramatta Diocese. We won one match, lost two, and tied in three. On 
behalf of the whole soccer team, we would like to congratulate Ayurvi Chaudhary, Angela Tako, 
and Chelsea Quimpo, who each scored a goal. We would like to express our gratitude to the entire 
team for their unwavering support throughout the day. Finally, we would like to thank Mrs. Asaad 
for giving us this wonderful opportunity. All the participants had a terrific time and had lots of fun. 
 
 
 

 

 
 
  



 

  



  



YEAR 6 CAMP YARRAMUNDI 
 
 

Year 6 Camp - Quite the Messy Adventure 

 

 

OUT IN THE WILDERNESS: 
Once again it is time for the Year 6 specimen to embark on a 
great journey, through vigour and hardships on their way to 
becoming leaders and strengthening their team bond. Yes, it is 
time for camp.  
 

Year 6 left early on Thursday morning last week and headed for 
the YMCA Camp in Yarramundi, ready for fun and adventure. Up 
ahead were a series of games and activities designed 
specifically to challenge them and help build teamwork. 

 

 

The weather conditions were semi-perfect. It was 
extremely muddy, freezing and quite an 
experience. The camp still went on though and 
most of them have to admit, it was pretty fun. The 
activities Year 6 did during their stay was rock 
climbing, an obstacle course about 10m off the 
ground, intense archery and going sky high with a 
giant swing. So as you can see, these activities were 
definitely not for the faint of heart. 
 

For their overnight stay, the students were divided 
into several groups, of which they would share a 
cabin. The cabins were a thing of luxury, the campers 

report; though the real beauty was what happened during the night, 
when the sun had gone into slumber.  
 

On the topic of meals, Year 6 agrees that the food was delicious. 
They ate a range of different foods, from nachos, to wraps, to ice 
cream. They were fed very well throughout their stay at camp. A 
favourite of the students were the nachos from Thursday dinner. 
 

Everybody enjoyed Year 6 camp and the experience is something 
they will never forget. They say thank you to their teachers Mr 
Stennett, Mrs Rutherford and Mrs Thurbon for organising this event. 
Also to Mrs Smith and Miss D’sa for coming along overnight. They 
also give a special thanks to Jasper, Emily and Alex (their camp 
instructors) for giving them such an enjoyable stay at camp.  
 

By: Maria Kanesh and Roslind Cabiguen - 6 Blue 

 

  



ENROLLING KINDERGARTEN 2022 
 

INTERVIEWING COMMENCED 
 

Interviews for siblings of the students currently attending St John Vianney’s Parish school, 
and who are ready for school, are underway.  If you have not yet submitted your Enrolment 
Form for your child, please do so as soon as possible. 
 

 
ASSEMBLY 

 
Every Monday morning, we begin the week with an Assembly. The whole school gathers to pray our 
School Prayer, which was composed by one of our students many years ago.  We begin each day in the 
classrooms with this prayer which is led by one of our student leaders over the PA system. I share this 
prayer with you as we begin this new year. Perhaps you can make time at home to help your child become 
familiar with this special prayer. 

 

OUR SCHOOL PRAYER 
 

Dear Father 
Thank you for bringing us safely to St John Vianney’s today. 

Please bless our families, friends and teachers. 
Help me to make today a nice day for myself and everyone I meet. 

Through Christ, our Lord.  Amen. 
 

 

ADMINISTRATION OF AD HOC PRESCRIPTION  
& NON-PRESCRIPTION MEDICATION 

 
In line with CEDP Policy & Procedures on the Administration of Medication during school hours, if 
your child requires the administration of any ad hoc medication (i.e. temporary medication), a 
“Request for the Administration of Prescription & Non-Prescription Medication” form will need to be 
obtained from the School Office and completed by the parent / carer and submitted together with 
supporting documentation from the doctor regardless of prescription or non-prescription 
medication.  This includes over the counter medication such as paracetamol, aspirin, ibuprofen, 
anti-histamines, creams for allergies and alternative medicine. For prescription medication (e.g. 
antibiotics) the original packaging / container with an attached prescription pharmacy label 
constitutes such authority, alternatively a letter from your child’s GP is required to be submitted 
with the form. 
 
NO MEDICATION is to be in your child’s school bag. All medication must be given to the office 
staff for safe keeping and recording purposes. 
 
Please note that without the supporting documentation, the School will not administer any 
medication. 
 

THIS DOES NOT APPLY TO THE FAMILIES WHO HAVE RETURNED THE ALLERGY & 
ASTHMA PLANS, WITH SUPPORTING DOCUMENTATION AND MEDICATION, EARLIER 

THIS YEAR. 
 
The Asthma Action Plans and Anaphylaxis ASCIA plans are requested to be reviewed yearly by 
the parents.  Please inform the School Office if your child’s medication changes during the year. 
  



KEEP US INFORMED 

If you have changed your address, email address or phone numbers, please update via the 
Skoolbag App or contact the school office for a Change of Details form as soon as possible. It is 
important to have ALL contact details up to date for our records to ensure we can contact you 
when necessary. 
 
 

VISAS 
 

If you or your child have been on a visa and the status of that visa has changed, please advise the 
school office as soon as possible so that your records can be updated. 
 

 

SCHOOL BANKING 
 
Please send your child’s banking in on Thursday mornings and hand to their class teacher. 
 
 

CLOTHING POOL 
 
If you wish to purchase second hand clothing, please contact the School Office to make an 
appointment.   

Donations are appreciated.  Please send through any used clothing, washed, to the school office. 
 
 

HELPFUL LINK 
 
Families might be interested in the following program that has been designed to help children who 
have been targets of bullying and who have high levels of anxiety: 
https://coolkidstakingcontrol.com.au/?fbclid=IwAR3GSUcco5bm6G4Byp5ipVg-fnUqTD_oSpfnp-
HZDYroomxB86Zw4zDoX8U 

 

SUPERVISION 

Morning supervision starts from 8:30am.  Please ensure that your child is NOT at school before 
8:30am as there is NO supervision before this time.  School finishes at 3:00pm and children 
should be picked up promptly.  Afternoon supervision in the amphitheatre finishes at 3:30pm.   
 
If you are running late, please contact the School Office on 8869 6300 so that we may inform your 
child. 

 

 

REQUESTS FOR COPIES OF REPORTS 
 
Many families are submitting applications for their child to attend high school and the office has 
had a number of requests for photocopying of reports already provided to the parents i.e. NAPLAN 
and Semester 2 reports. 
 
As per school policy, there will be a $5.00 per report charge for any copies the office is required to 
make.  We ask that you give our office staff time to complete this request with either an email 
notification or via telephone. 
  

https://coolkidstakingcontrol.com.au/?fbclid=IwAR3GSUcco5bm6G4Byp5ipVg-fnUqTD_oSpfnp-HZDYroomxB86Zw4zDoX8U
https://coolkidstakingcontrol.com.au/?fbclid=IwAR3GSUcco5bm6G4Byp5ipVg-fnUqTD_oSpfnp-HZDYroomxB86Zw4zDoX8U


TERM 2 CALENDAR 
 

JUNE 

Monday 14 June Public Holiday 

Wednesday 16 June Semester 1 Reports go home 

Friday 18 June P & F Event - Hot Dog Lunch Stall 

Monday 21 June Soccer Programme – Full Sports Uniform 

Mon – Thurs 21 – 24 June Parent / Teacher Interviews 

Tuesday 22 June Year 6 Planetarium Incursion 

Friday 25 June Athletics Carnival – Years 3 & 6 only 

Friday  25 June Last Day of Term 
(Term 3 commences for Students - Tuesday 13 July) 

 
JULY 

Tuesday 13 July First Day of School for Students 

 
 
 
 

 
SCHOOL FEE BILLING 

 
 
 

 
Term 

Approximate 
Date of Billed 

Invoice  

 
Fee Due Date 

3 19 July 2021 18 August 2021 

4 12 October 2021 11 November 2021 

 

  



School Banking day is changing. 
Our School Banking day will be changing from Friday 
to THURSDAY.   
 
Please ensure that Dollarmites deposit wallets are now brought into school 
on Thursday mornings.  Any wallets received on any other day will be sent 
home with a reminder note that the School Banking day has changed to 
THURSDAY.  Please note that this is due to the privacy and security of your 
child’s banking information.  
 
Everything else School Banking remains the same.  

 
If your child has lost their Dollarmites deposit wallet, please contact your School Banking Co-ordinator or 
visit any Commonwealth Bank branch for a replacement.  
 
Thank you for supporting the School Banking program at our school.   
 
If you would like to know more about School Banking, please ask for a 2021 School Banking program 
information pack from the school office or visit www.commbank.com.au/schoolbanking  

 
 
 
 
 

LIBRARY NEWS 
 

The following students have completed the NSW Premier’s Reading Challenge. 
 
Congratulations to: Aaron Feliciano Om Nepal Sanvi Nepal 
 Carlos Lopez Nina Isakov Nicholas Lim 
 Owen Bajada Meray Mikhaeel Leni Smith 
 Zara Smith 
 

 
Could you please ensure your child uses a library bag to help protect our precious library books.  
Library Bags are to be purchased from the office at a cost of $10.00.  
 
 
Mrs Kersivien 
Teacher/Librarian 
   
 
 

CLASS LIBRARY DAYS  
    
 K Blue Monday 4 Blue Wednesday 
 K Gold Tuesday 4 Gold  Tuesday 
 1 Blue Wednesday 5 Blue Friday 
 1 Gold Friday 5 Gold Friday 
 2 Blue Monday 6 Blue Thursday 
 2 Gold Monday 6 Gold Friday 
 3 Blue Thursday 
 3 Gold Thursday 
 

  

http://www.commbank.com.au/schoolbanking


SPORTS UNIFORM DAYS 
    
 K Blue Thursday & Friday 
 K Gold Thursday & Friday 
 1 Blue Thursday only 
 1 Gold Wednesday only 
 2 Blue Thursday only 
 2 Gold Wednesday only 
 3 Blue Friday only 
 3 Gold Wednesday only 
 4 Blue Thursday & Friday 
 4 Gold Thursday & Friday 
 5 Blue Thursday only 
 5 Gold Wednesday only 
 6 Blue Wednesday & Friday 
 6 Gold Wednesday & Friday 
 
 
 
 

Additional Sport Day: 
 
Final day of the Soccer Programme will be Monday 21 June.  Full Sports Uniform is 
to be worn. 
 

 
 
 
 

TELL THEM FROM ME (TTFM) SURVEY 

  
In the coming weeks we will be inviting students, teachers and parents to provide feedback on 
their experience of our school using an online survey. The surveys are an important part of our 
whole school evaluation and planning process. 
  
We would like to invite you to complete the Tell Them From Me (TTFM) Partners in Learning 
survey. As we value the role of parents and carers within our school community we would greatly 
appreciate your feedback. The information you provide will be used to maintain our commitment to 
working together in partnership to further improve student learning and wellbeing at St John 
Vianney’s. 
 

The survey is anonymous and will take approximately 20 minutes to complete. You are able to 
access the parent survey on your computer or mobile device.   
 
The URL is http://tellthemfromme.com/w8kf2 
  

http://tellthemfromme.com/w8kf2


MERIT CERTIFICATES 
 

Congratulations to the following Students: 
 

28 May 2021 & 4 June 2021 
 
 
 

K BLUE Faith Mauala K GOLD Jericho Malonzo 
 Troy Chakma  Cassidy Yu 
 Owen Bajada  Ysabella Fernandez 
 Hadraniel Mendoza  Vianney Talione 
 Vonn Raymondo  Alayah Jomon 
 Lazarus Hanna  George Castro Candiotti 
 
   
1 BLUE Maximilian Muljono 1 GOLD Grayson Bolwell 
 Emmanuel Rindfleish  Sydney Carambas 
 Maya Pineda  Aaron Feliciano 
 Theodore Leonardo  Dre Sio Ngaha 
 Stephanie Roufail  Ethan Garcia 
 Javon Elfar  Emilia Cuento-Reynoso 
 
 
2 BLUE Rosa Talione 2 GOLD Aidan Labo 
 Sina Trainor  Isaiah Hanna 
 Austin Howard  Serena Arranz 
 Noah Adriano  Aaliyah Knight 
 Cartier Maningat  Alexandra Gaspi 
 Mya Shahatit  Nathaniel Ram 
  
  
3 BLUE Erielle Intud 3 GOLD Jane Rose Palispis 
 Anselm Hussein  Luiegee Liveta 
 Cristo Ochoa  Julienne Esclanda 
 Aaron Job  Nicholas Lim 
 Hannah O’Keefe  Amber Chin 
 Lebron Marasigan  Charlotte Bayada 
 
 
4 BLUE Liana Saba 4 GOLD Demiana Abdelmalak 
 Celestine Cabiguen  Jonathan Cabrera 
 Simon Pastoral  Jennifer Talione 
 Jacinta Aquino  Valerie Gergawy 
 Khushi Singh  Bella Ramia 
 Annabel Kemppainen  Elisha Odur 
 
    
  
5 BLUE Isaac Robertson 5 GOLD Joseph Abou-Yaghi 
 Xymo Sanguyo  Caetlynn Dolores 
 Denzell Crisostomo  Isabella Attard 
 Alexandra Castillo  Jack Vatuloka 
 Tyenna Jimenez  Gabriel Talione 
 Prudence Baay  John Abrigo 
 
 
 
6 BLUE Julienne De Guzman 6 GOLD Moses Justin 

 Geneika Fadlen   Jordan Laidlaw 

 Tayana Hamilton   Meghan Bartlett 
 
 

 
 

  



PARENTS & FRIENDS NEWS 

DATE EVENT 

Friday 18th June Hot Dog Lunch Stall 

 
 
 
 
 

2021 P&F Committee 
 

 President     Teneile Shaw 
 
 Vice President    Amani Elfar 
 
 Secretary     Lisa Mangion 
 
 Treasurer  Maryanne Vella 

 
 
 

General Committee Members 

Lisa Cutajar 

Amanda Khattar 

 

 

 

P & F Next Meeting 

Friday 18 June at 2:15pm 
  



SCHOOL ATTENDANCE 

 
EVERY LEARNER, EVERY DAY! 

 School attendance plays a critical role in enhancing the lives of students in schools. 

 Every day of attendance adds to a students’ academic achievement and success at school.  

 If a student is not at school, they can’t be part of the learning. 

 A student who is consistently late to school misses the learning too! 

 School attendance is compulsory for every school age student. 

 
It’s OK to NOT be at school if you are sick or there is some kind of disaster …but it is not OK to be away 
because you slept in, didn’t feel like coming to school, went shopping, met up with friends.  
 
At St John Vianney’s we are monitoring school attendance as one part of building your child’s success at 
school. We will communicate with you if we become concerned about your child’s attendance.  

Parents can help by promoting the importance of school by:  

✓ ensuring your child attends school every day 
✓ arriving at school punctually (school begins at 8:55am) 
✓ leading by example … be organised and ready 

We are keen to support parents in developing and consolidating good attendance habits in every student. 

 

ABSENT FROM SCHOOL 

The Education Act (1990) clearly states that parents have a responsibility to ensure 

that children attend school regularly and must provide an explanation for any 

absences.  If your child is away from school could you please advise the office via 

phone, email or the Skoolbag App by 9:30am on the day they are absent.  

 
 
 

APPLICATION FOR EXTENDED LEAVE 
 
Parents, as you know, it is very important that children attend school every day.  Quite often leave is 
requested by parents for various reasons. While we understand that this may be necessary sometimes, it is 
not encouraged. Every school day is important for every student.        
 
If you intend taking your child out of the school for five days or more you must make a formal application 
to the Principal in writing and complete the ‘Application for Extended Leave’ form which is available 
from the school office. The application must be submitted at least 4 weeks prior to the expected leave 
or earlier if possible.                                                            
 

It is important for parents to know that, depending on circumstances, this leave may not be 
approved. 

 
Each application will be considered on an individual basis and could depend on circumstances such as the 
intention for the leave, your child’s attendance and the impact the leave may have on your child’s academic 
progress. 
 
These regulations are in place in all schools in the Parramatta Diocese to make sure that all students have 
the best opportunity to achieve to their full potential.  We appreciate your support and understanding of 
these requirements. 
 

 



IMPORTANT INFORMATION 
 

ANAPHYLAXIS                                                                                                                
LIFE THREATENING ALLERGY 

 
Dear Parents, 
 
Schools cater for many differences that children present academic, emotional, social and 
health issues. 
 
Throughout our school we have children with life threatening allergies. This is a serious 
matter, one that the school must address. Therefore we appeal to all parents to assist us in 
caring for these children by considering the type of foods you pack for your own child’s 
lunch. 
 
Our aim is to minimize the amount of peanut and nut products brought into the school and 
avoid all foods that contain nuts. These foods are extremely dangerous to our children 
with allergies. Common foods that trigger an allergic reaction are listed below and we ask 
that they not be brought to school any time. 
 
Peanuts: include M&M peanuts, cashews, hazelnuts, almonds, walnuts and all tree 
nuts 
Peanut butter 
Nutella 
Sesame seeds remember some bread rolls have sesame seeds on the including 
some McDonald’s hamburger buns 
Food that contain satay e.g. Thai, Malaysian, Indonesian dishes 
Egg 
 
In the case of a child bringing a nut product to school, teachers will bring the matter to the 
attention of parents. 
 
If peanut or nuts are not on the ingredient list of a particular packaged food but the food 
has the statement: 
 

“May Contain Traces of Nut …” 
 
this food may be brought to school and consumed only by non-allergic children. 
 
Due to safety concerns, we discourage children from sharing food. We would also 
appreciate parents speaking with children regarding this matter. 
 
We thank you for helping us provide a safe environment for all our children. 
  



COMMUNITY NEWS 
  
 

KINDERCARE LEARNING CENTRE BEFORE and AFTER SCHOOL 
  

PICKUP & DROP OFF DAILY SERVICE 
 
Kindercare Learning Centre located in Doonside is a privately owned centre offering a variety of 
services including Long Day, Before & After School Care and Vacation Care for ages 0-12 years.  
Full Government subsidy and eligibility offered. 
 
Our centre is open 7am to 6pm all year round.  
 
Our Before School Care operates from 7.00am – 8.45am. 
  
Our After School Care operates from 3.00pm to 6.00pm. 
 
For further enquiries, or to make the switch please contact Jackie De Abreu on (02) 9622 8214 or 
visit our website www.kindercare.com.au 
 
 
 
 

 

http://www.kindercare.com.au/

